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	1
	PURPOSE


	

	
	To report details of the following courses approved in conjunction with the Chairman and/or Vice Chairman of Committee since the last meeting.


	

	1.2
	Relevance to the Council’s ambitions and priorities


	

	
	· Council Ambitions – approval of courses for staff will improve knowledge and skills which in turn will improve the quality of service delivery across the organisation.  Improved quality of service will make peoples lives safer and healthier lives, will protect and enhance the existing environmental quality of our area and ensure that our services are accessible to all.
	

	
	
	

	
	· Community Objectives – Approval of courses for staff will convey a positive message to staff that there are training opportunities for all employees within the organisation and therefore support the principle of access for all.  As one of the main employers in the area, the training of staff who work and live in the district reinforces the commitment to education and lifelong learning.  
	

	
	
	

	
	· Corporate Priorities - In accordance with action point 2.4 of the Corporate Plan, approval of requests detailed in this report will encourage our staff to meet their full potential.
	

	
	
	

	
	· Other Considerations – None.
	

	
	
	

	
	PART A
	

	2
	TRAINING COURSES


	

	2.1
	Sharon Astley (Student Environmental Health Officer) attended a Dairy Hygiene Course on 27 March 2007.  This course is relevant to ELP and food training, there are a lot of dairies within the Borough and Sharon has been inspecting them with a Senior Environmental Health Officer.


	I

	2.2
	Graeme Thorpe (Senior Planning Officer) attended the Annual Planning Law Update on 5 March 2007.  The programme provided an update and commented on areas of planning law and practice that are going through change and which are particularly pertinent to the region.  Legal issues relating to general planning and housing policy, climate change and compulsory purchase were considered, together with an interesting session on how the planning system is dealing with an ageing population.
	I

	2.3
	Lynn Osliffe (Benefits Officer) attended an Effective Date course on 17 April 2007, the training will ensure correct effective dates are used.


	J

	2.4
	Lynn Walmsley (Temporary Housing Strategy Officer) attended Homelessness Law – Introductory seminar on 17 and 18 April 2007.  This will give the Authority flexibility in having two members of staff trained to deal with homelessness.


	J

	2.5
	Charlotte Broadhurst (Benefits Assistant) attended a PM10 DWP course on 18 April 2007.  This training covers the new PM and will ensure PM is reached.


	J

	2.6
	John Macholc (Building and Development Control Manager), Sarah Westwood (Senior Planning Officer) and Kate Park (Assistant Planning Officer) attended a Elevate: Design Issues course on 24 April 2007.  Design is an important issue in the planning process, knowledge gained thorough this course will enable more thorough decisions having regard to design issues.


	J

	2.7
	Adrian Dowd (Principal Planning Officer – Design And Conservation) attended a Heritage Skills Trades Demonstration Day on 25 April 2007.  The demonstration of traditional building skills used in repair and maintenance of historic buildings in Ribble Valley.  Useful in consideration of listed building consent applications and considering grant applications.


	J

	2.8
	Kay Gibson (Community Sports Coach) attended the First Aid at Work course on 8 to 11 May 2007.  As a Community Sports Coach Kay work with children and young people on a daily basis and is often the only responsible adult on site.


	G

	2.9
	Tom Bamber (Sports Development Officer) attended the First Aid at Work refresher course on 8 and 9 May 2007.  This enable Tom to continue being an appointed person in the workplace and when he his off site working with children in sporting activities.


	G

	2.10
	Colin Hirst (Forward Planning Manager) attended a PAS LDF Update on 15 May 2007, part of a series that provides up to date information on the new system.  This will enable the Authority to contribute to the development plan work and improve efficiency and support delivery of LDF.


	J

	2.11
	Matthew Riding (Environmental Health Officer – Housing) attended a Water Quality Monitoring course on 15 and 16 May 2007.  This course covered the proposed imminent changes to private water supplies legislation.  This will enable RVBC to fully understand the proposed legislative changes and to accurately relate this information to the 580 establishments within our area, served by private water supply.


	J

	2.12
	Sally Cole (Part Time Benefits Assistant) attended an Eligibility and Discretion Course on 16 May 2007.  Sally has recently been appointed to the post of Part Time Benefits Assistant and therefore as a new assessor needs training, to ensure that claims are processed correctly.


	J

	
	
	

	2.13
	The following staff attended a Good Complaint Handling course run by The Local Government Ombudsman’s Office on Thursday, 17 May and Friday, 18 May 2007:  

Stephen Fell (Housing Management Officer), Bill Alker (Policy Development Officer), Melissa Watts (Asst Regeneration Officer), Kate Park (Asst Planning Officer), Geoff Lawson (Senior Surveyor – Building Control), Chris Atkinson (Design Technician), Joe Birney (IT Project Officer), Judith Paliga (Cemetery & Grounds Maintenance Officer), Norman Pedley (Senior Environmental Health Officer), Colin Sharpe (Senior Planning Officer), Dorothy Ellis (Receptionist – Level B), Toni Bates (Customer Service Advisor), Adrian Dowd (Principal Planning Officer – Design & Conservation), Jeff Griffiths (Planning Enforcement Officer) and Jane Tucker (Receptionist – Level D), Mark Ollerenshaw (Planning Officer), Gillian Moxham (Administration Asst – Building Control), Dawn Slater (Benefits Manager), Lesley Haworth (Senior Revenues Officer), Jane Horsfield (Electoral & Licensing Officer), Lynda Baldwin (Elderly Services & Special Projects Officer), Lynn Walmsley (Housing Strategy Officer), Gillian Gould (Housing Asst), Colin Hirst (Forward Planning Manager), Frank Watson (Market Superintendent), Sheena Stevens (Receptionist – Level B), Dawn Porter (Receptionist – Level D), Sarah Westwood (Senior Planning Officer), John Macholc (Building & Development Control Manager) and Graeme Thorpe (Senior Planning Officer).

The course is specifically for local government staff who have direct contact with members of the public and who receive complaints as part of their day-to-day work.  Good complaint handling at all stages in essential part of customer care, and local authorities are becoming more and more ware of its benefits in enhancing customer relations, helping the organisations to learn and improve, and maximising public value.


	A

	2.14
	Sharon Astley (Student Environmental Health Officer) will attend a Housing Health and Safety Rating System on 22 May 2007.


	J

	2.15
	Matthew Riding (Environmental Health Officer – Housing) will attend a Clean Neighbourhoods and Environmental Protection: Changes in legislation and new powers for local authorities seminar on 22 May 2007.  The seminar covers the main provisions in the Clean Neighbourhoods and Environment Act 2005, will increase awareness about changes to the enforcement role and outline the powers of seizure and use of fixed penalty notices.


	J

	2.16
	Peter McGeorge (Waste Management Officer) will attend a Waste Action Forum on 22 and 23 May 2007.  The event will be an analysis of the government’s new Waste Strategy and a presentation on waste minimisation – a core strand of the new strategy for local authorities.


	J

	2.17
	John Macholc (Building and Development Control Manager), Jeff Griffiths (Planning Enforcement Officer) and Mark Ollerenshaw (Planning Officer) will attend an Advertisement Regulation course on 23 May 2007.  The Authority needs to be aware of new regulations due to the number of Advert proposals submitted/enforcement.  This will give knowledge of the new legislation and the ability give clear advice and establish whether signs are authorised.


	G

	3
	MEMBER TRAINING


	

	
	A Member Induction Day was held on 21 May 2007, 30 Councillors attended this training day.


	J

	4
	EXAMINATION SUCCESS


	J

	
	Phil Dodd, our Health & Safety Advisor, has successfully completed his NEBOSH (National Examination Board for Occupational Safety and Health) National Diploma in Occupational Safety and Health.


	

	5
	RISK ASSESSMENT


	

	5.1
	The approval of this report may have the following implications


	

	
	· Resources - As all courses are financed from existing departmental budgets, approval of courses does not have any financial implications.
	

	
	· Technical, Environmental and Legal  - Training of staff will ensure that knowledge within each area of the authority is up to date and relevant.  It will ensure that staff become aware of any arising technical, environmental and legal issues which may impact on service delivery. 


	

	
	· Political – N/A


	

	
	· Reputation – N/A


	

	6
	RECOMMENDED THAT COMMITTEE


	

	6.1
	Receive the report.
	


PERSONNEL OFFICER

For further information please ask for Julie Smith, extension 4409.
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	Customer care
	

	B
	National Vocational Qualifications
	

	C
	Other Vocational Qualifications
	

	D
	Professional Qualifications
	

	E
	Information communication technology
	

	F
	Management development
	

	G
	Health and safety
	

	H
	Equality opportunities/positive action
	

	I
	Continuing Professional Development
	

	J
	Other training
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